From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Thursday, May 21, 2015 10:03 PM

To:

Smith-Lunn, Kelly (ASD-W); Langdon, Sandra (ASD-W); Seymour, Donna (ASD-W);

Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Graham, Larry (ASD-W)

Cc:

(ASD-W) Senior Admin Team

Subject:

Motions for Sustainability Studies

Good Evening,

At tonight's Public DEC meeting, the Council worked through a process regarding sustainability studies. As you are aware, a number of schools were "triggered" for study. The Council, however, can make the request to have certain triggered schools exempt from study for a period of 1 to 4 years. The Minister has to concur with the recommendations of exemptions...it needs to be a mutual agreement.

The final conclusion, at this time, is to launch two sustainability studies. These studies will be:

- 1) A study of Millville Elementary School and the three Nackawic Schools
- 2) A study of McAdam Elementary School

I share this news with you tonight so that you may not get caught off guard when it is shared publically. Naturally, we will talk more about what will occur in the next week or so.

I ask that you please share this news with your PSSC Committees and local community leadership.

Thank you, David

From:

Duncan Walker <duncan.walker@nackawic.com>

Sent:

Friday, August 14, 2015 3:57 PM

To:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Cc:

'Nancy Cronkhite'

Subject:

RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

Hello,

That should work well. We are located at 26 Pinder Rd (Beside Napa Auto Parts).

Thank you,

Duncan Walker

CAO

Town Of Nackawic

115 Otis Drive, Nackawic NB. E6G 2P1

Phone (506) 575-2241 Fax: (506) 575-2035

Email: Duncan.Walker@nackawic.com

----Original Message----

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: Friday, August 14, 2015 3:14 PM

To: Duncan Walker <duncan.walker@nackawic.com> Cc: 'Nancy Cronkhite' <nancy.cronkhite@gmail.com> Subject: RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

That is great...I can go at any time. Shall we say 1PM at your office?

David

From: Duncan Walker [duncan.walker@nackawic.com]

Sent: August-14-15 10:03 AM To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Cc: 'Nancy Cronkhite'

Subject: RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

Good morning,

Wednesday afternoon would work for Mayor Cronkhite and myself. I believe that others from Council will attend as

Is there a time that works best for you?

Regards,

Duncan Walker

CAO

Town Of Nackawic

115 Otis Drive, Nackawic NB. E6G 2P1

Phone (506) 575-2241 Fax: (506) 575-2035

Email: Duncan.Walker@nackawic.com<mailto:Duncan.Walker@nackawic.com>

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2015 8:35 AM

To: Duncan Walker <duncan.walker@nackawic.com> Cc: 'Nancy Cronkhite' <nancy.cronkhite@gmail.com> Subject: RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

Hello Duncan,

I would be able to visit Nackawic and meet with you and any of the Council that wishes on Wednesday, August 19th in the afternoon or Thursday, August 20th in the morning if you would be interested. I could walk through the process with you and answer questions.

As part of the presentation we make in early October, we have a section on "Impact in the Community" and "Economic Development". It is really beneficial to all if you are able to help us with the development of those sections.

Please let me know if you would like to meet.

David

David McTimoney Superintendent - Anglophone West School District 1135 Prospect Street Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9

david.mctimoney@gnb.ca<mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca> 506-444-4034

www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca<http://www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca>

From: Duncan Walker [mailto:duncan.walker@nackawic.com]

Sent: Wednesday, June 03, 2015 10:48 AM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Cc: 'Nancy Cronkhite'

Subject: RE: Introduction and Potential Meeting

Good morning Mr. McTimoney,

I have copied our Mayor, Nancy Cronkhite, on this reply.

I was forwarded your email and would like to advise you that our council would certainly appreciate meeting with you. At our last regular council meeting on Monday, June 1, we heard from the representative for the local PSCC in regards to the study that will be undertaken.

Our next regular meeting is Monday, June 15, at 7:00 PM. After that the next two meetings will be held July 6th and August 4th.

If those dates to not work, after summer break we start having meetings every first and third Monday of the month in the fall.

If you would rather meet in a non-public setting during the day that can also be arranged.

Thank you for your time.

Regards,

Duncan Walker
CAO
Town Of Nackawic
115 Otis Drive, Nackawic NB. E6G 2P1
Phone (506) 575-2241 Fax: (506) 575-2035
Email: Duncan.Walker@nackawic.com<mailto:Duncan.Walker@nackawic.com>

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: Friday, May 29, 2015 4:19 PM

To: townhall@nackawic.com<mailto:townhall@nackawic.com>

Cc: Noel, Mark (ASD-W-DEC); Grant, Miriam (ASD-W-DEC); MacDonald, Kirk (LEG)

Subject: Introduction and Potential Meeting

Good afternoon,

I send this email as a means of introducing myself.my name is David McTimoney and I am the Superintendent of Schools for the Anglophone West School District.

You may be aware that last week the District Education Council voted in favour of conducting a sustainability study that includes the three school in the Town of Nackawic. I have attached a letter that was sent to parents this week. Once the dust settles from the next few weeks, I would be happy to meet with officials from your office or Town Council to describe the process and gather some input for the study. The Town can contribute to this important work.

If you could email me a contact name and email address, I will connect later in June to make a plan.

Thank you, David

cc. Mark Noel, Chair of the District Education Council Miriam Grant, Member of District Education Council for Nackawic Kirk MacDonald, MLA

David McTimoney
Superintendent - Anglophone West School District
1135 Prospect Street
Fredericton, NB
E3B 3B9

david.mctimoney@gnb.ca<mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca> 506-444-4034

From:

Nancy Cronkhite <nancy.cronkhite@gmail.com>

Sent: To: Monday, June 01, 2015 4:20 PM McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject:

Schools in Nackawic

Good Afternoon,

Thank you for your letter. You may contact Duncan Walker, CAO at the Town Office to set up a meeting with Town Council. Phone 575-2241.

Looking forward to our meeting.

Mayor Nancy Cronkhite

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Thursday, September 10, 2015 9:12 PM

To:

Seymour, Donna (ASD-W); Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Graham, Larry (ASD-W)

Cc:

Grant, Miriam (ASD-W-DEC)

Subject:

PSSC

Hi folks,

If your PSSC is interested in having a "pre-meeting" to learn more about process for Policy 409, I am happy to get together with them. Ideally, the three could come together for one session and I could give a 20-30 minute explanation and then answer questions. It would be all about process.

Please let me know if this is of interest to them.

Thanks David

From:

Tracev. Shawn (ASD-W)

Sent:

Monday, September 14, 2015 9:08 AM

To:

Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); McTimoney, David (ASD-W); Cliff, Philip

Cc:

Colpitts, Jav (ASD-W)

Subject:

RE: PSSC subgroup for Sustainability Study- questions for the superintendent

(ASD-W)

Point number 4 is correct David. I will have the Facilities team verify the point number 7 concerning the validity of certain Capital Improvement projects. Projects are prioritized every year through our capital projects process so projects could remain on the list longer than 10 years depending on how they rank with all projects collectively amongst schools.

Thanks

From: Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W)

Sent: Sunday, September 13, 2015 4:40 PM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W); Tracey, Shawn (ASD-W)

Cc: Colpitts, Jay (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: PSSC subgroup for Sustainability Study- questions for the superintendent

Thanks David, I will pass these answers on to the group. I will speak with Greg and Jeanette, PSSC chairs, to see if they are looking for more specifics. This should be a good start. Have a good one.

Κ

E-MAIL CONFIDENTIALITY CLAUSE: This e-mail message (including attachments, if any) is confidential and may be privileged. Any unauthorized distribution or disclosure is prohibited. Disclosure to anyone other than the intended recipient does not constitute waiver of privilege. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify us and delete it and any attachments from your computer system and records.

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent: Sunday, September 13, 2015 3:58 PM

To: Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Tracey, Shawn (ASD-W) **Cc:** Colpitts, Jay (ASD-W); McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: PSSC subgroup for Sustainability Study- questions for the superintendent

Hi Kathy,

I will try to answer your questions below. The run goes rain or shine! We are pleased so far with the commitment to the project.

See below for answers:

David

From: Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W)
Sent: September-11-15 11:31 AM
To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: PSSC subgroup for Sustainability Study- questions for the superintendent

Hi David,

Are the reps running in the rain today??? Jay said it was a good kick off yesterday. Our rep here, Anne Wilson, has had cancer touch her family and she is really honored to be doing this. So glad you spearheaded this.

As you know our PSSCs subgroup met last evening. Since I was taking notes they asked that I pass on to you the questions they would like answered before the meeting on Sept.29. Some are specific to the report that you gave us on NMS and others are general questions that they would like clarified about the process. Here goes...

1. Will there be a guestion time at the end of the DEC meeting on Sept.29?

Yes, there will be time for questions. Public Meeting #1 is all about sharing of information. It doesn't take the theme of swaying people in one direction or another regarding closure or status quo...it is more about ensuring everyone knows the facts about the schools being studied.

2. Does a DEC member have to attend all three meeting to vote?

There is not an attendance requirement regarding a DEC members right to vote. I have noted, however, that they take their responsibility very seriously and go through great strides to ensure they are well informed in leading up to the vote.

3. Enrollment states Trends from 1999 to Present. They would like our enrollment at NMS of 150 and 9 classrooms reflected as well as the corrections made to the initial cover page. *I let them know that the first page was draft and would have corrections made.* Also, the other schools would like to have the numbers reflected as 2015(present)

Enrolment will be presented as official September 30 numbers. This years enrolment will also be noted, although not considered official at this point.

4. Who was responsible for the list of Capital Improvement project items and they would like each of these itemized within the 630,000 for NMS. Cost breakdown before the meeting.

Our facilities team manages the list of capital improvement projects that are in our database. We don't include individualized estimates as it may get to a point where these projects are approved for funding and by listing the estimate, it would have an influece on the tendering process. I have cc'ed Shawn for his confirmation of what I have just said.

5. Is this cost projection to be done over the next 5 or 10 years? Timeline

Over a long period of time, possibly 5 or 10 depending on how priorities line up in the entire district. Each year, our list of projects (450 or so for the whole district) is prioritized, knowing that usually <30 get approved for funding an annual basis, depending on provincial budgets available

6 How does this compare to other capital improvement projects from other schools studied. They would like to see some comparisons.

What schools would they like to see? We can provide.

7. Specific questions about the Capital Improvement projects sheet from the report for NMS- Roof has already been done, 2004 and 2012 so this should be removed, exterior doors that were retrofited for all the schools in ASD-w or WEC did not include NMS. This should have been a cost absorbed like all the others, driveway already repaired and paving done, three floors already replaced and no need for any others in the next 10, first page dealing with the mechanical/electrical system is inconsistent with the capital improvement page. Brick repointing???

Shawn will need to comment on this...

The subgroup is growing to include the mill H/R CEO, lawyer, ministers, etc. It has been good so far and we are keeping the meetings positive. It was mentioned last night that people are open to a new K-12 but will seek legal counsel should there be a recommendation to cram two schools into one..

Thanks for offering to come up to meet with the PSSC.The NMS PSSC group will be formed/added to on Sept.15 and first meeting is Sept.23. Not sure if we can squeeze in another meeting for you to explain the process as our chair is a really busy pharmacist along with the rest of the group being timepressed businessmen/women. I will certainly let them know of your offer for sure.

I think I have everything on my list of questions that they would like to know. And I apologize as I know you are busy but it will be more positive for the town and the school community if we have clarity about specifics as well as the process.

Thanks David and enjoy your Friday. Kathy

E-MAIL CONFIDENTIALITY CLAUSE: This e-mail message (including attachments, if any) is confidential and may be privileged. Any unauthorized distribution or disclosure is prohibited. Disclosure to anyone other than the intended recipient does not constitute waiver of privilege. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify us and delete it and any attachments from your computer system and records.



From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent: Friday, September 25, 2015 8:06 AM

To: Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W); Cliff, Philip (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: PSSC thanks and request

Attachments: Nackawic Middle Infrastructure Summary.pdf

Hi Kathy,

Here is the revised copy. The enrolment/capacity is based on official numbers and definitions from 2014-15 so is written as is, but it will certainly be noted in the presentation the current enrolment and class configurations.

Philip did some adjustments to the capital projects, although taking some away was offset with adding something (dust collector merged in with the ventilation project). He said the number stays the same. He may be able to explain it better if you need more information. I need to leave it to him to comment about the windows. I'll be going through that in detail prior to Tuesday night, as well.

Carol...will you add to the Nackawic sustainability website as well as print for the basket. Thanks.

David

From: Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W)
Sent: September-24-15 8:20 AM
To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)
Subject: PSSC thanks and request

Morning David,

Our PSSC met last night as well as our "sustainability" group. They would like to thank you for your prompt answers to the questions they had from our last meeting:)

They would like the <u>updated copy</u> of the NMS report before Monday. YOur team will prob have this done this week since Phillip and Dwight came to update the Capital Improvement project list, I told them. This list seems to be something that they would like to be very accurate. The roof has been completely done at a cost of 242,543 so this will come off of the 630,000 as well as this summer's driveway/paving repair.(not sure of this cost). They discussed the window replacement capital improvement and noted that there were many windows already replaced in 98 so this should be modified as well. This seems to be the page the PSSC chairs are looking to have well calculated and are comparing to the other schools since one PSSC chair has children in all three schools. Also, the amendment to the opening page was looked at again along with your responses to their questions. They would like to see the school enrollment trends to present- include the increase of our pop this year as well as the increase to 9 classrooms which, changes the functional capacity.

E-MAIL CONFIDENTIALITY CLAUSE: This e-mail message (including attachments, if any) is confidential and may be privileged. Any unauthorized distribution or disclosure is prohibited. Disclosure to anyone other than the intended recipient does not constitute waiver of privilege. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify us and delete it and any attachments from your computer system and records.

From:

Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Sent:

Wednesday, September 30, 2015 1:40 PM

To: Subject: 'WARREN GARLAND' Slide about "What Ifs"

Attachments:

Nackawic - What If's Section of the Power Point.pdf

Hi Jeanette,

Thank you for contacting us. Please see the attached section of the power point presentation from last night's meeting regarding the "What If" scenarios. The power point will be posted to the website before the end of the day today and a more detailed report of scenarios will be provided in the near future.

Take care...

Carol Clark-Caterini
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent
and Secretary to the District Education Council
(506) 444-4034 (direct) (506) 444-5264 (fax)
carol.clark-caterini@gnb.ca
Office of the Superintendent, Anglophone West School District
1135 Prospect Street, Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9
(506) 453-5454 (local) 1-888-388-4455 (toll free)
www.ssd-w.nbed.nb.ca (website)

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The information contained in this e-mail may contain confidential or privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify me immediately. And if you are not the intended recipient, you are not to use, disclose, distribute, copy, print or rely on this e-mail, and should promptly delete this e-mail from your entire computer system. AVIS DE CONFIDENTIALITÉ: Cette communication électronique et toute pièce jointe peuvent contenir de l'information de nature privilégiée ou confidentielle. Si vous n'êtes pas le destinataire visé, veuillez me l'indiquer immédiatement et prendre avis que toute divulgation, distribution, reproduction, impression ou mesure fondée sur l'information qui y est contenue est expressément interdite et que vous devez supprimer cette information de votre ordinateur.

From: WARREN GARLAND [mailto:warrenjen@rogers.com]

Sent: Wednesday, September 30, 2015 1:22 PM

To: (ASD-W) Sustainability Contact Subject: Slide about "What Ifs"

Hello,

I am looking for the slide of "What Ifs" if I could get that.

I understand you were putting it on the portal but I needed to see it to complete a survey and would like to have it done for tomorrow.

Can I get this ahead of time?

Thank you,

Jeanette

Impact on Other Schools

Beyond a decision of status quo or a recommendation to fix/upgrade the schools as they stand now, the following scenarios rise to the surface as possible considerations:

- Creation of K-8 school within Nackawic Middle School as the site (with or without Millville Elementary School students pending outcome of sustainability study).
- Creation of a 6-12 school within Nackawic High School as the site. 0

There does not appear to be capacity for a K-12 school in Nackawic with the current buildings. The construction of a new K-12 school serving 600-650 students would require government approval of a major capital construction project should it be recommended by the District Education Council.

It does not seem reasonable to consider moves to Fredericton, Harvey or Woodstock.

8

Scoratio A. K-8 School

	K-8 without Millville K	K-8 with Millville
Projected 2016-17 enrolment	329	36/
Projected 2016-17 number of homerooms	18	2
Projected 2016-17 Functional Capacity	70.2%	77.1%
Projected 2016-17 Teacher FTE	24.2	24.5

Scenario B 6-12 School

Projected 2016-17 enrolment

333

Projected 2016-17 number of homerooms

7 Middle School Homerooms 265 High School Students

Projected 2016-17 Functional Capacity

29.4FTE

68.8%

Projected 2016-17 Teacher FTE

September 2015

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Thursday, October 01, 2015 5:03 PM

To:

Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Subject:

RE: Request for Information

Good to print this for the basket

From: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W)

Sent: October-01-15 4:56 PM **To:** WARREN GARLAND

Subject: Request for Information

Hi Jeanette.

I have been in contact with David McTimoney, Superintendent and Shawn Tracey, Director of Finance and Administration concerning your two questions below.

David has responded that he intends to build a report on costs within the next few weeks, but it is unavailable at this time.

Shawn has responded to the playground equipment inquiry with that he would need to visit the site to get a better sense of the equipment's condition. Shawn would then be able to provide an approximate estimate of cost based on a recent move of playground equipment at the two new schools in Woodstock.

I trust this information can be somewhat helpful when reporting back to your committee tonight. Thank you!

Carol

From: WARREN GARLAND [mailto:warrenjen@rogers.com]

Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2015 12:49 PM

To: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W)
Cc: Graham, Larry (ASD-W)
Subject: Request for Information

Helio Carol,

I am wondering if you could past this on to David.

I am looking to get specific information about cost that accompany the consolidation of the Nackawic Elementary with Nackawic Middle School. I would believe with moving a school with primary grades there would have to be considerable renovations to consider for the height of items. Such as bathrooms etc.

Also another huge concern is the playground equipment and whether they can be moved in this case. Is there someone who can review this and advise on what can and can't be moved, the cost in association with this and the time period we could expect it done... if this "What If" would happen?

If you can let me know if this is doable and also time frame that would be great as I will be reporting back to committee's etc.

Thanks guys for all your help,

Jeanette Garland

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent: Thursday, October 29, 2015 10:37 PM

To: Seymour, Donna (ASD-W); Inch, Kevin (ASD-W); Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Graham,

Larry (ASD-W); Calder, Ross (ASD-W); Colpitts, Jay (ASD-W); Tracey, Shawn (ASD-W);

Dunnett, Gina (ASD-W); Cliff, Philip (ASD-W); Wishart, Daniel (ASD-W)

Duncan Walker

Subject: Reschedule of Public Meeting #2

Importance: High

Hi folks,

Cc:

The DEC has decided to postpone Public Meeting #2 in the Nackawic Sustainability Study to Tuesday, December 15th. This decision comes in light of decisions that need to be made regarding the damaged wing of Nackawic High School. ASD-W, EECD and DTI are working together in trying to determine next steps for addressing the wing.

I will write formally to the parents on Friday or Monday and will ask for the school cooperation in getting the letters out.

I have updated the comment section on the Nackawic Sustainability site if you would like to have a look.

Thanks everyone...and thanks Larry and Ross for accommodating the change.

David

From: Duncan Walker <duncan.walker@nackawic.com>

Sent: Friday, October 30, 2015 10:29 AM **To:** McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: Change in Date for Public Meeting #2

Good morning,

Absolutely. I will also forward to the mill.

Duncan

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) [mailto:david.mctimoney@gnb.ca]

Sent: Friday, October 30, 2015 10:05 AM

To: Duncan Walker < duncan.walker@nackawic.com>

Subject: Change in Date for Public Meeting #2

Importance: High

Hi Duncan,

Keeping you in the loop and asking for your assistance, again, in posting the community flyer electronically and in high traffic areas, if possible. If there are old ones up, perhaps you could take down. I have made the same request of our principals.

If you have a connection with AV, could you forward along as well? I have offered a statement on our discussion board.

Thank you, David

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Thursday, December 10, 2015 9:16 PM

To:

Clark-Caterini, Carol (ASD-W)

Subject:

FW: Sustainability Study

Can you please print this one...thanks.

From: Cliff, Philip (ASD-W)
Sent: December-10-15 5:23 PM
To: Graham, Larry (ASD-W)

Cc: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W); McTimoney, David (ASD-W); Tracey, Shawn (ASD-W)

Subject: RE: Sustainability Study

Hi Larry,

Here are the factors used for getting the capacity of the school depending on the grade configuration. So for an elementary K-5 it is the number of classrooms multiplied by 24 but when talking about a K-8 it is the number of classrooms multiplied by 26.

Classroom Capacity – for the ease of calculation these factors are used for consideration of the maximum capacity within the classrooms in the various school grade configurations:

Grade Configuration	Factor	Grade Configuration	Factor
K – 2	21	3-5	28
K-5	24	6-8	29
K – 8	26	6 – 12	29
K – 12	26	9 – 12	29

Philip Cliff
Facilities Manager

(506) 444-5981

philip.cliff@anb.ca

Office of the Superintendent
Anglophone West School District
1135 Prospect Street
Fredericton, NB, E3B 3B9
www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent: Thursday, December 10, 2015 5:12 PM

To: Graham, Larry (ASD-W)

Cc: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W); Cliff, Philip (ASD-W)

Subject: Re: Sustainability Study

Thanks, Larry. I believe the enrolment numbers back to 1981 were posted today for all three schools. For functional capacity, we use what is called a capacity factor to determine the number and it changed from school configuration to school configuration. A K-5 is different from a K-8 which is different from a K-12 and 6-12 and 9-12. I have cc'ed Carol and Philip who may be able to tell you those numbers right away...I am at Tor airport. If not, I will tomorrow.

David

Sent from my BlackBerry 10 smartphone on the Bell network.

From: Graham, Larry (ASD-W)

Sent: Thursday, December 10, 2015 4:05 PM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W) **Subject:** RE: Sustainability Study

Jeanette Garland responded to my inquiry with the following response:

Someone is looking for enrolment prior to 1997 and I was going to ask him the following. I believe he stated at the first meeting that NMS can hold 492 students but when I calculate to find a new K-8 functional capacity and take into account that there is only 17 classrooms the math does not seem to make sense as I believe the # of students should be based on classrooms and max student amounts.. Which does not mathematically work out when you are considering the maximums of primary grade and their maximums....unless that is not how it works then it seems like two different mathematical formulas are needed and would conflict each other.

Larry Graham Principal Nackawic Elementary School

E-MAIL CONFIDENTIALITY CLAUSE: "This message and/or attachment is intended for the sole use of the individual to which it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged and confidential. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or an authorized representative of the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify me immediately and delete the message and any attachments from your system."

From: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent: Thursday, December 10, 2015 4:14 PM

To: Seymour, Donna (ASD-W); Anderson, Kathy (ASD-W); Graham, Larry (ASD-W); Tracey, Shawn (ASD-W); Colpitts,

Jay (ASD-W)

Cc: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W) **Subject:** Sustainability Study

Larry, Donna and Kathy,

It has been a busy fall with four sustainability studies on the go. While I make every attempt I can to answer questions and facilitate the process for everyone, there are times when I miss something.

Can you please let me know if there is anything you or your parent groups are watching for from me...answers to questions, documents, advice, anything...

Please feel free to reach out to them with this request. I much prefer to try and accommodate asap as opposed to being caught off guard in the public meeting.

Thanks, David

From:

McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Sent:

Monday, January 11, 2016 9:16 AM

To:

dawnscarbro@hotmail.com

Subject:

FW: Sustainability

Hello Dawn,

Thank you for your comments below.

Any information that is shared by the stakeholders is made available to the DEC for their consideration as they work towards a vote at the end of January. If there is a report or official findings from the survey that can be shared, we would post it and include it in our study report.

The DEC is aware of the Town of Nackawic's community use of the school and understand the circumstances surrounding any decisions that may be made about Nackawic Middle School.

I will print this correspondence and also include it in the report...thanks for contributing.

David

David McTimoney Superintendent - Anglophone West School District 1135 Prospect Street Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9

<u>david.mctimoney@gnb.ca</u> 506-444-4034

www.asd-w.nbed.nb.ca

From: Clark-Caterini , Carol (ASD-W)
Sent: Monday, January 11, 2016 9:07 AM

To: McTimoney, David (ASD-W)

Subject: Sustainability

Hi David,

Please see the following message for your response. Thank you!

Carol

From: Dawn Scarbro [mailto:dawnscarbro@hotmail.com]

Sent: Sunday, January 10, 2016 11:58 PM To: (ASD-W) Sustainability Contact

Subject: Sustainability

1

Hi,

Thank you for the information you provided last night, however I have a couple of comments in regards to last night's meeting.

The Middle School did a parent survey that has indicated that 92% wished to keep the school structure in Nackawic as status quo. This survey was sent in the spring so included the Grade 6-8 as well as sent to the current Grade 5 students. Should this information not be considered when discussing the possible closure of one of our local schools?

Also, the Town Office is being housed in the downstairs of the Middle School with a revenue for the district of \$14,400 per year. The community connection and impact of any disruption to the middle school structure would impact this agreement negatively. In a town where we have lost both our Town Office and Fire Hall due to a fire, it would be unfortunate to lose yet another Town Office location.

Dawn Scarbro